
ORDER NO. 08-603

Entered 12/29/2008

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1360

In the Matter of

PACIFICORP, dba Pacific Power

Request for Approval of Draft 2008
Request for Proposal.

)
)
)
)
)
)
)

MODIFIED
PROTECTIVE

ORDER

DISPOSITION: MOTION FOR MODIFIED PROTECTIVE ORDER
CONDITIONALLY GRANTED

On December 19, 2008, PacifiCorp, dba Pacific Power (Pacific Power)
filed a Motion for Additional Protection (Motion) with the Public Utility Commission of
Oregon (Commission). Pacific Power states that good cause exists for the issuance of a
Modified Protective Order (MPO) to protect information the Company considers highly
commercially sensitive.

Pacific Power explains that after the Commission approved, in Order
No. 08-310, the Company’s 2008 Request for Proposal (2008 RFP), the Company issued
the 2008 RFP to the market, on October 2, 2008, with bid responses due by December 16,
2008. Pacific Power, with assistance from the Oregon Independent Evaluators (IEs) and
Commission Staff, is currently evaluating the bids. In connection with this effort, the IEs
have, and will continue to, issue highly confidential reports to Commission Staff.

Pacific Power asserts that, “in order to maintain the competitive integrity
of the 2008 RFP and the bid evaluation process, the highly sensitive non-public
information” related to the benchmarks, bids or the bid evaluation process “should be
disclosed in Oregon only to the Commissioners, the Staff, the IEs and non-bidding parties
who execute a modified protective order.1 Pacific Power observes that the Commission
already acknowledged, in Order No. 06-446, that any bidding information should be so
limited. Pacific Power seeks the issuance of a MPO with specifically restrictive language
that identifies “Non-Public Information” and limits review of such information to
“qualified persons.”

1 Motion, p. 2.
















